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DEPARTMENT OF CONSERVATION AND LAND MANAGEMENT 

VESTING AND MANAGEMENT OF CONSERVATION 
AREAS IN WESTERN AUSTRALIA 

A Response from CALM to a Policy Proposal 

by the WA Conservation Council 

INTRODUCTION 

In a policy paper released on 15 June 1990, (see Appendix 1) the Western Australian 
Conservation Council examined the question of the vesting and management of Western 
Australia's conservation estate and State forests. 

The Council concluded that the estate and the forests are being mismanaged. It proposed 
that the Department of Conservation and Land Management be disbanded and replaced by 
a new Department of National Parks, Waterways and Wildlife. 

The Minister for the Environment immediately rejected the Council's proposal, but 
directed the Department to prepare a response to the Council's criticisms. 

Under the Council's proposal, the new Department would be responsible for all parks, 
reserves, waterways and wildlife management in Western Australia, but not State forests: 
Forest management would be assumed by the Department of Agriculture, to which 
CALM's foresters would be transferred. 

These are wide-reaching proposals. Their implementation would involve: 

The drafting and passage through Parliament of new legislation. 

Direct, immediate costs probably in excess of a million dollars. 

Disruption of the flow of work in the conservation estate and State forests . 

The development of new administrative, financial, policy and staffing 
arrangements. 

The transfer of many staff either from one office to another in Perth, or from 
country centres in the north to centres in the south. 

New appointments and new equipment and facilities for the new Department. 

All the immense labour which has gone into the integration of agencies to form CALM, 
would simply be wasted. 

Very good reasons would be needed to justify changes of this magnitude, together with 
their consequent human and financial costs. 
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be burnt as part of this program represents about 0.1% of
the area of the park. All work has been planned and
conducted to ensure no introduction or spread of dieback
and to minimise disruption of landscape values. 

Ecological studies (ie, plant and animal responses to
fire> are being examined in conjunction with fire
behaviour studies. Studies of plant response include a
comparison of pre and post fire species composition on
permanent quadrats, and a survey of vegetation
characteristics at a series of si tea unburnt for periods
of three to more than 40 years. Populations of small
vertebrates and invertebrates are being sampled at the
same sites using pitfall trapping techniques, and a
detailed study is underway to compare responses following
burning at diffetent seasons. Post fire responses
following operational burns within the park are also being
studied. 

In conclusion, the research program underway in SRNP is
one of the most comprehensive and integrated studies of
fire behaviour and fire ecology ever undertaken in
Australia. The results of this work will lead to a better
understanding of the management of fire in nature
conservation lands, and to improved management of our
conservation reserves. 

Yours sincerely 

.,J/cU�derwood 
�I�G EXECUTIVE DIRECTOR 

11 January 1990 
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